City Council Regular Meeting
June 16, 2025

A City Council regular meeting was held on the above date at Cameron City Hall, McLane Municipal
Center, 100 South Houston Avenue, 3™ Floor, Cameron, Texas with all officers and members present
except Council Members Harris and Pratt.

Mayor Fuchs called the meeting to order at 5:31 p.m.

Council Member Deal offered the invocation.

Council Member Dominguez led the pledge of allegiance.

Mayor Fuchs asked for citizen’s comments.

There were no citizens’ comments.

Council Member Vaculin moved to approve June 2, 2025, regular meeting minutes. Council Member
Cryer seconded the motion, and it carried with Council Member Deal abstaining.

Don Allman, CPA presented and reviewed the September 30, 2024 Annual Audit.

Council Member Deal moved to approve the audit as presented. Council Member Vaculin seconded
the motion, and it carried unanimously.

City Manager Ricky Tow first recognized The Williams Foundation for a $90,000 grant towards radios.
Sergeant Steere clarified citizen academy questions regarding time involved. The academy will be
approximately 10 citizens for the first class. Classes will be two hours, one day a week for fifteen
weeks.

City Manager Ricky Tow reviewed the City Attorney’s comments regarding pros and cons regarding
the academy. Texas Municipal League Intergovernmental Risk Pool has still not given firm numbers
regarding cost for liability coverage.

Mayor Fuchs suggested tabling the item until the numbers were given regarding liability coverage.

Council Member Deal moved to table this item until further information could be provided. Council
Member Dominguez seconded the motion, and it carried unanimously.

Council Member Deal moved to approve the expenditures for May 31, 2025, through June 13, 2025.
Council Member Cryer seconded the motion, and it carried unanimously.

The following expenditure exceeded $25,000.00:
e Waste Connection $40,292.03

There being no other business to consider, Council Member Deal moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:02
p.m. Council Member Cryer seconded the motion, and it carried unanimously.



